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solemnized by the Commemoration of the Lord’s Supper. 
The evening service was led by Dr. McClure, and quite a 
number of the native Christians spoke or led in prayer. 
Two men were added to Church membership by Baptism, 
and doubtless others would have been received but for the 
rain of the previous day preventing them coming in from 
the country. A cloud was cast over the proceedings of the 
day, as it was found necessary to discipline one of our 
Church members, a trusted woman who was suspended 
from Church privileges and Communion for one year. A 
large number of Christians came in from the surrounding 
towns, and the best of good feeling prevailed throughout 
the day. A letter of thanks has been drawn up by the 
Chinese, thanking the good friends in Montreal for the 
helpful remembrance of the work and its great need. No 
one who has been acquainted with our old quarters will 
have any doubt as to the need of such a change. The 
fresh circulation of air and the bright light stands out in 
strong contrast to the old dingy, damp and dismal building 
which has been occupied for the past nine years of work 
among those people. For all of which we raise our voice 
and hearts in grateful praise to God.


